
  
 
 
  
 
Hutt Central School Newsletter No 8 Term 2,   19 June - 23 June 2017 
 
Kia ora Everyone, 
 
I had the great pleasure of accompanying our Cross Country Runners in their representation of the South 
West Zone this week. I was very impressed with their efforts on the running track in an extremely quick 
field of runners. Our students also made me very proud with the way that they included all of the other 
schools in our zone team. 
Congratulations to Ashton Tietjens who came 3rd in his field and to Olivia Buckham who came 2nd in her 
field. Also congratulations to Drew Tilby, Finn Bosworth and Jessica Owens-Blackmore who came in the 
top 10 of their fields and qualify to compete in the upcoming Regional Competition. 
 
Community Survey 
The Board of Trustees would like to thank everyone who took the time to complete our survey. The data 
analysis can be viewed in the appendix of the Newsletter. We will use this information alongside the 
Shared Vision to look into our strategic goals for next year and beyond. 
 
SchoolDocs 
Our Board of Trustees has reviewed our policy framework in connection with SchoolDocs who are working 
with us to manage our policies and procedures online.  
Here are the Login instructions to access our school policies and procedures: 
Go to ​www.schooldocs.co.nz​ and ‘Search for our school’ 
Username: huttcentral 
Password: 1866 
 
Good students  
Logan Woollett shared his fantastic writing with me this week. I was really impressed with the way he 
including a clear beginning, middle and end. Tia Wongpanich in Room 6 wrote an excellent story about the 
Gingerbread Man. 
 
Desks 
We have approximately 6 school desks and 1 larger teacher's desk still available 
that we no longer need and we would like to offer them for sale to families for a 
donation.  
Please contact the school office if you would like one (or more).  
 
 

Kia ora, Naku noa 
Michael Gendall 
 
 

 

Hutt Central School Disco 
The Hutt Central School Disco is on ​Friday 30 of June. 
The Junior session is from​ 5:30-6:30pm​ and the Senior session is from ​6:45-8pm​.  
The Middle syndicate can choose which ​one​ of these session they attend. 

The theme is  

‘Random’ 
Tickets will be on sale ​every morning next week ​outside of the office 

Congratulations to ​Ellie Johnson​ from Room 13 who won the prize for the winning ticket design. Also 
to ​Nadene Malak​i from Room 2 for a great design that will be used in the decorations.  

 

 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/


 
 

 STYLE SHOWCASE 
 

Hosted by 
 Hutt Central School  

Fundraising Committee  
are proud to bring you a 

 ‘Girl’s Night out!’ 
 

 ​Learn some tips and tricks to pull  
together fabulous outfits,  

what’s in fashion and how to shop smarter! 
 

 ​WHEN Friday 23​rd​ June at 7.30pm 
WHERE Hutt Central School Hall,  

Railway Ave. 
 

$30 per person 
 (First drink is redeemable with ticket) 

 

Tickets available through the school 
office or at 

Fundraiser@huttcentral.school.nz 
 

FABULOUS AUCTIONS ITEMS  
AND RAFFLES ON THE NIGHT 

 
 
 
 
 

Light refreshments will be provided. 
Wine and non-alcoholic drinks will be available for 

purchase 
 

Proceeds of this event will go towards updated technology 
 for the Hutt Central School students. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:Fundraiser@huttcentral.school.nz


 
H​utt Central School Calendar  
 
Visit our website for an updating Calendar ​http://www.huttcentral.school.nz/ 

Week 8 Term 2 
 (19 June - 23 June) 

 
Friday 23rd - Sally-Ann Moffat Fashion Fundraising event 

Week 9 Term 2 
 (25 June - 30 June) 

 
Friday 30th - School Disco 

Week 10 Term 2 
 (3 July - 7 July) 

Tuesday 4th - BOT Meeting staffroom 7.00pm 
Friday 7th - Last day of Term 2 

Week 1 Term 3 
(24 July - 28 July) 

Monday 24th - First day for Term 3 

 
Check out our Class Blogs  
Room 1 Mrs Campbell ​https://blog.seesaw.me/teamtahi2017/  
Room 2 Miss Mahoney ​https://blog.seesaw.me/teamrua2017/ 
Room 3 Mr Burgess  ​https://blog.seesaw.me/teamtoru2017/   
Room 4 Miss Tiffen ​http://kowhanga.blogspot.co.nz/ 
Room 5 Mrs Fleming ​http://kowhanga.blogspot.co.nz/ 
Room 6 Mr Hodge ​http://centralroom6.blogspot.co.nz/   
Room 7 Mrs Burrell ​http://hcroom7.blogspot.co.nz/  
Room 9 Mrs Scott ​https://blog.seesaw.me/theamazingroom9 
Room 10 Mrs Braddock              ​https://blog.seesaw.me/room10hcs 
Room 11 Mrs Gould              ​http://wonderfulroomelevenhcs.blogspot.com/ 
Room 12 Mrs Butler ​http://room12hcs.blogspot.co.nz/  
Room 13             Miss Smith ​https://blog.seesaw.me/tekaumatorublog/ 
Our School Library ​huttcentralschoollibrary.blogspot.co.nz 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Team Tekau ma 
Toru  

 

Check out our cool 
'Glitched Gamers' 

artwork 
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Appendix 

Hutt Central School Community Survey May 2017 

Report to Board of Trustees Meeting Tuesday 6 June 2017 
Report prepared by Michael Gendall and Bob Buckham 

  
A total of 86 survey responses were received. It is difficult to determine response rate from an overall roll number of 295 
(as at 31 May 2017), due to: 
·​       ​Roll number includes families with more than one child at Hutt Central. 
·​       ​Individual parents/caregivers may have different experiences of the school, and may or may not respond to the 

survey individually. 
·​       ​The list of names submitted with the survey responses does indicate more than one parent/carer/respondent per 

family submitted in response to the survey.  
  
In acknowledging this, the responses to the survey do give an indicative view of the school community’s perspective.  To 
present the survey results as indicative rather than absolute, these are illustrated below as stacked percentages, 
reflecting the percentage or proportion of responses received for each answer option, as opposed to the actual numbers 
received. 
  
Interpretation and Commentary 
Green shading indicates agreement, or strong agreement with the statement. Yellow/red shading indicates disagreement 
or strong disagreement with the statement.  Grey shading indicates “don’t know” responses to the statement. 
  
Overall, responses to the survey questions received were very positive, with a majority >70% agreement with the 
statements.  Responses to four questions approached or fell below 50% agreement with the statement. Of note, these 
questions also showed greater proportion of “don’t know” responses. 
  
Reason’s for answering “don’t know” may include: a lack of awareness, unable to rate/value how the issue related to 
them, not aware of the process/policy, or were otherwise unable to answer the question. “Don’t know” responses indicate 
areas for the school staff/board to consider targeting for action or greater awareness. 
  
While the majority of the survey responses were positive, and acknowledging a spectrum of opinion and experience 
across positive and negative often exists, key learnings for the school, staff and board to consider are: 
·​       ​Statements with a comparatively higher proportion of negative responses: 

o​   ​Variety of music and art opportunities 
o​   ​School reports and child progress 

·​       ​Statements with a comparatively higher proportion of “don’t know” responses 
o​   ​Support for students requiring assistance with learning 
o​   ​Management of conflict and tensions between students 
o​   ​Management of bullying and violence 
o​   ​Health and safety programmes 
o​   ​Management of children in an emergency 

 
The survey also invited free-text comments and feedback related to what the school should keep doing, and what the 
school should start doing. 
  
Free-text comments received in response to the question “What currently happens at Hutt Central School that we should 
START doing?” fell into themes reflective of: 
 

·​       ​Learning 
·​       ​Activities 
·​       ​Te Reo 
·​       ​Behaviour / actions of the children 
·​       ​The school environment / spaces 

·​       ​Parking / Pick-up & Drop-off 

 



·​       ​Preparation for Intermediate 
·​       ​Communication / reports 
·​       ​Positive / neutral comments 
·​       ​Miscellaneous 
 
Free-text comments received in response to the question “What currently happens at Hutt Central School that we should 
KEEP doing?” fell into themes reflective of: 
 
·​       ​the teachers and principal, 
·​       ​school learning and activities, 
·​       ​the overall school culture, 
·​       ​the school community and whānau, and 
·​       ​communication. 
 

Strategic Goal: To increase student achievement inline with the New Zealand 
Curriculum and National Standards 

 
86 answered question. 0 skipped question. 

 

 
 
 
  

 




